Today’s Faith...
Building for Tomorrow

St. Luke’s Parish
Barrington, RI

MASS SCHEDULE:
Please make sure you read the weekly bulletin for any changes.

Weekend Schedule:
Saturday:  5:00 pm
Sunday: 7:00, 8:30, 10:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m.

Weekday Daily Schedule: Mon.-Fri.: 7:00 a.m.

Holy Days: No Vigil Mass
September thru June at 7:00 & 9:00 am, 12 noon,
7:00 pm  No 9:00 am Mass in August

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION Monday 7:30 a.m. Exposition of
the Blessed Sacrament (follows 7:00 a.m. Mass);

3:00 p.m. Chaplet of Divine Mercy; 3:30 p.m. Memorare, Litany
of Loreto, Evening Prayer (Breviary); 3:45 p.m. Benediction,
Reposition of the Blessed Sacrament

REGISTRATION: Every family in the parish should be registered.
New families (including newly married) are asked to register as
soon as possible at the rectory. If you are 21 yrs. of age and not
registered as an adult (even if you grew up in the parish)

please call the parish office to register. Please notify the
rectory of any change in registration, such as address, telephone

number, marital status, etc

BEREAVEMENT COMMITTEE: Please call the rectory

Call our Action Line at 247-1236

PARISH OUTREACH:

SACRAMENTS:
Reconciliation: Saturday, 4-4:30 pm or call the rectory for an
appointment.

Baptism: Third Sunday of each month; contact the rectory to
reserve a date. (All parents must register for a Baptismal Prepara-
tion Class.)

Marriage: Contact priest 10-12 months prior to your marriage.

Anointing of the Sick: Please call the rectory to receive this
Sacrament of healing and comfort.

Holy Orders: If you would like to serve God by preaching the
Word of God, by celebrating the Sacraments and by serving those
in need, you may have a vocation to the priesthood. Please speak
to a priest today or contact the Office of Vocations, 831-8011.

CRISIS PREGNANCY COUNSELING: All calls are confidential.
Mother of Life Center 421-0820 Angel Helpline 1-888-456-HOPE

BULLETIN NOTICES should be given to Ann Marie Beccue in the
Parish Office before noon on the preceding Sunday .

PARISH STAFF

Parish Office — 246-1212

Rev. TJ Varghese

Rev. Brian Morris

Rev. Robert F. Hawkins
Mrs. Ann Marie Beccue
Mrs. Catherine Carbone

Pastor:

Associate Pastor:
Pastor Emeritus:
Parish Administrator:
Parish Bookkeeper:

Music Ministry:
Organist/Choir Dir.: Stephen P. Kirby - 246-0039
Contemporary Choir (Teens-Adults) : David J. Lauria - 245-7196
Worship Group (Teens only): David J. Lauria—245-7196
Children’s Choir (Grades 1-5): David J. Lauria - 245-7196

Religious Education — 246-1363
Grades K thru 10 Director: Mrs. Diane Comerford
Registration & Sacramental Records: Mrs. Amy Bradbury
Summer Program
Grades 1-5 Coordinator :

Mrs. Angela Christianson

S.P.R.E.D. Linda Alves 246-0910
School — 246-0990

Principal: Mrs. Patricia Bartel

Secretary: Mrs. Mary Beth Sullivan

Director of Institutional
Advancement

Mr. Neil Kiely



ST. LUKE’S, BARRINGTON, RI

Dear Friends,
Asked by a reporter, “Holy Father, what is your favorite prayer?” Pope Saint John Paul I
Jﬁ’?ﬂr#ﬁﬂ responded almost immediately, “the Rosary”. Often called the “The Marian Pope” because of his
(jz;xd’ﬁ'r —_ strong devotion to Our Lady, Pope John Paul placed the Rosary at the very center of Catholic Spirit-
7*‘:—%'__“ uality because Mary always leads us to Jesus, her Son, and the Rosary is the tool, the resource she
;:._‘b'jj?“ places in our hands to contemplate the mysteries of his life. According to pious tradition, the Rosary
p—— was given to Saint Dominic in an apparition of the Virgin Mary in the year 1214. From then on-
ward, it became an established devotion for the Dominicans, the religious order founded by Saint
Dominic with the title, “Order of Preachers.”

The English word “rosary” comes from the Latin “rosarium”, meaning “crown of roses” or “garland of roses,” named
for the string of beads used to count the prayers which compose the Rosary. A standard fifteen Mysteries of the Rosary,
based on long-kept custom, was established by Pope Pius V, a Dominican, in the 16th century, grouping the mysteries in
3 sets; Joyful, Sorrowful , and Glorious. In 2002, Pope John Paul Il suggested a new set of 5 mysteries which he named
“Luminous,” bringing the total number of mysteries to twenty.

The Rosary has been featured in the writings of many Roman Catholic Church figures from saints to popes and contin-
ues to be mentioned in reported Marian apparitions. In his book, Secret of the Rosary, Saint Louis de Montfort empha-
sized that the Rosary should be prayed with attention, devotion, and reverence, with reflective pauses between the
prayers. During the early half of the 20th century, the Rosary became a mainstay of prayer for families, often gathering
around the supper table after a family meal to pray the Rosary as a family, on their knees, with the members of the
family taking turns leading the prayers.

October is the “month of the Holy Rosary.” During 2 months of the calendar year, Catholics honor Mary in a specific
way: October and May. The Rosary is a popular and favorite devotion of prayer during both of these months.

Will you pray the Rosary in your own home during October? What a great way to bring the family together in an easy
prayer for all ages. What a great way to honor Our Blessed Mother who always leads us to her Son. What a great way to
reflect on the greatest and most important mysteries of our Faith, strengthening what we believe and bringing us closer
to the One we believe: Jesus Christ. What a grace-filled way to help heal the wounds of our Church and of our world.
Pray the Rosary...please!

dftave a good week and God bless. dt. Vaeghese

Loaves and Fishes is looking for a volunteer for our fund-
P - raising committee. The volunteer would
aris ﬁ ews # %  work with an existing committee in or-
!L-F R_T.% ganizing the Fundraiser for our statewide
7 organization to be held next May. Please
R contact Ed Fitzgerald if interested at
247-0964.

Because of the Federal holiday - Colum-
bus Day - on Monday, October 8th, the
Mass will be at 9:00 a.m. We will not
have adoration, prayers or Benediction.

s We will meet on Wednesdays from 9:30-11:00 a.m. in the
1 Second Collection: Please help the Diocese prepare men church hall Conference Room. Opening prayer begins at
| to be instruments of God’s grace as priests of Jesus Christ 9:20 a.m. Bibles are provided.

| through your daily prayers and your generosity to the Semi-
1 narian Education Fund Collection, this weekend. Our first study will be on Wednesday, October 17th.
e Please note that Fr. Varghese will join us on Thursday,
October 25th. (NO Bible Study on Wednesday, October

Women’s Bible Study will be studying The Gospel of St.
Luke this season.

The Power of Prayer: Have your prayers been 24th.)

answered? If so, we want to hear from you! Please ] o

e-mail parishioner Joan Warren with your story that will Fr. Brian will join us on Wednesday, October 31st. We
be included in the next REACH newsletter. will continue to meet on Wednesdays thereafter.
jwarren(@eastbaynewspapers.com For more information call Beverly Sousa at 246-1731




TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

For the month of October, Parish Out-

reach suggests macaroni & cheese which
# will be donated to TAP-IN. You may
leave any non-perishable food item in the
bin in the usher’s closet. Thank you.

“Time Out” for Catholic Men is a program for men of
our parish to meet socially, while strengthening their
Catholic Faith. One of our themes is
“Fathers as First Teachers”.

Meeting semi-monthly in our church
hall, the program offers speakers,
snacks and sanctuary (a time out) from
the day’s pressures, among friends.

But, most importantly, the program is

designed to strengthen our Faith...making us better
fathers, brothers, workers, husbands, uncles, and
grandfathers...just to name a few of our titles.

Many of the speakers are men of our parish...men that you
may see on Sunday but may not know of their journey to
our Faith, to Barrington and to St. Luke’s.

We meet on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month,
at 7:00 p.m. in the church hall. Our next meeting is
Wednesday, October 10. Please join us.

For further information, contact:
Joe Palazzolo, facilitator
Email: jpalazzolo@outlook.com
Phone: 415-516-8966

In 2005 Marilynn and [ were
privileged to introduce the par-
ish to the H.O.M.E. Mission in
Orland Maine. During the past
k2 13 years there have been many
£ adults and 100s of youth who

i came forward to serve the
needy people of Maine.

Well, it’s time to pass the baton. We are grateful for the
Knights of Columbus stepping forward to take over the
administration of the H.O.M.E. Mission. Mark Hubert
will be the chairperson for the Knights for the next two
years.

We ask that you give them the support that you have
given to us. They need your prayers.

Dave Renner

CaLiaNG ML

YOUTH

This Monday, the Youth Group
will gather at 9 a.m. Mass, followed
by breakfast. We’ll have a Mario
Kart tournament in the parish hall,
and lunch provided.

We’ll head over to Seekonk Grand Prix at Noon. We
plan to be back around 2:30.

Cost is whatever the kids want to
play at the Grand Prix (breakfast
& lunch are provided). Each race
is $6, mini-golf is $4, and the
ropes course is $9. Please e-mail
Fr. Brian, rev.brian.morris@gmail.com to RSVP.
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The Haunted Labyrinth is now open! It is a fun October
family activity and the funds raised go to the Rejoice in
Hope Youth Center which provides youth ministry for the
Diocese. They are open Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays
between now and Halloween from 7 p.m. to 10 p.m. The
St. Luke’s Group will be doing the scaring on Friday,
October 12th if you want to stop by that night (although
some of those kids are pretty frightening!!). You can find
it at 804 Dyer Ave., Cranston. For more information

See www.hauntedlabyrinth.com or call 401-943-8686




OCTOBER 7, 2018

: SAVE THE DATE!
\ Sunday, October 14th, for the
! Jamaica Missionaries’ Annual

B
' Pancake Breakfast! qi}t_ ={

_______________________________________

WEDDING BANNS

EX Scott Candon & Kristen Reber

ST. LUKE’S SCHOOL
Mprs. Patricia Bartel, Principal
pbartel@stlukesri.org
401-246-0990

First and foremost, thank you for your support of our
Annual Fund to date. If you have NOT had a chance to
donate, you may still do so by giving it to Father
Varghese or Father Morris or by mailing it to the rectory
or the school. Thank you!

Area Catholic Schools made their annual visit to campus
last week. Bishop Hendricken, LaSalle, Bishop
Connolly, St. Ray’s and Bay View all made presentations
to our Grade 8 students. We regularly send students to all
these schools. St Ray’s brought two recent St. Luke’s
School grads along for their presentation. Not only were
our students thrilled to see them again, but they were able
to offer a first-hand insight into their transition from SLS
to high school.

As you know, Service is a huge part of who we are:

right up there with Scholarship, Leadership and
Spirituality. Last week our Junior Service Ministry made
almost 75 bookmarks which will be distributed (with
books) to patients at Hasbro Children’s Hospital.

Once again this year, October will be designated as
Sock-tober. Two fourth grade girls started this Ministry
last year. This year it will be run by grades four and five.
Last year the goal was to get 200 pair of socks donated.
They surpassed that goal the first week so kept increasing
the goal until, by the end of October, they had collected
over 750 pair of socks for infants, children, men and
women. These were all distributed through the Loaves
and Fishes truck. Their goal this year is 800 pair...
Impressive!

A priest was invited to attend a house party. Naturally, he
was properly dressed and wearing his
priest’s collar. A little boy kept staring
at him the entire evening. Finally, the
priest asked the little boy what he was
staring at. The little boy pointed to the
priest’s neck. When the priest finally
realized what the boy was pointing at,
he asked the boy, “Do you know why I
am wearing that?” the boy nodded his head yes and
replied, “It kills fleas and ticks for up to three months.”

Saturday, October 6

5:00 p.m. Elma Tweedly, Birth. Rem.
Sunday, October 7 - TWENTY-SEVENTH
SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
7:00 a.m. Stanley Stanko, Sr.
Stanley Stanko, Jr.
Palegia Stanko
8:30 a.m.
10:00 a.m. John W. Hackett, Jr.
11:30 a.m. Edwin Hart, Birth. Rem.

Monday, October 8 - FEDERAL HOLIDAY,
COLUMBUS DAY

9:00 a.m. Rob Matthews, Birth. Rem.
Tuesday, October 9

7:00 a.m. Dorothy Gallagher
Wednesday, October 10

7:00 a.m. Robert Brassil, 27th Ann.
Thursday, October 11

7:00 a.m.
Friday, October 12

7:00 a.m. Richard Packer
Saturday, October 13

5:00 p.m. Ernie Woods
Sunday, October 14 - TWENTY-EIGHTH

SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

7:00 a.m.

8:30 a.m. Children’s Homily Mass

10:00a.m. Elaine Anterni

11:30 a.m. Oliver Thompson

The Sanctuary Candle this week is for a
special intention.
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